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Mayor’s Corner: This is a Special Place

North Plains Connected Newsletter | January 2024 | www.NorthPlains.org

A few months ago, we asked you to share with us what you 
think makes our North Plains unique and why you choose 
to live and/or work here. Thank you for taking the time to 
share your thoughts. I extend my heartfelt gratitude to all 
who shared their perspectives – our residents, community 
leaders, City Council, business owners and dedicated staff. 
Your input has been instrumental in shaping the identity 
of North Plains through a set of core values and traits that 
reflect who we are and what’s important to us.

The community resonates with the realization that North Plains has a 
perfect blend of small-town charm, timeless values, natural beauty and 
abundant opportunities. In celebrating our growing diversity, we reaffirm our 
commitment to fostering a community that cherishes the richness of varied 
perspectives and cultures. We commit to ensuring that our efforts toward 
thoughtful planning evolve for an even more positive and impactful future.
As we sought to define North Plains as a person, asking the question, “If North 
Plains were a person, how would you describe them?” resulted in a collective 
vision of the North Plains personality – welcoming, straightforward, relaxed, 
connected, progressive, hard-working and intentional.
Despite North Plains evolving over the years, we can remain rooted in the 
values that truly matter to us: 
•	 We can remain a community where connecting with and supporting our 

senior citizens and neighbors is a priority
•	 We can embrace the traditional values by having our annual Easter Egg 

Hunt, the 4th of July Parade and other such events.
•	 We can appreciate the combination of small-city urban life, convenience, 

opportunity and beautiful sunsets.
•	 We can focus on intentional growth, striking a delicate balance between 

rural & urban, ensuring a high quality of life.
•	 We can value our past while embracing the potential of our future.
We can be and do all these things (and more) as we plan for our future. I love 
this community, and I know you all do, too. Let’s celebrate who we are and 
work together to make North Plains the very best it can be. Wishing you all a 
safe and prosperous New Year.

~Mayor Teri

Mayor Teri Lenahan
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Public Works Facility 12/16 Groundbreaking Recap
It’s official! The New Public Works and Emergency 
Operations Center construction is underway after a 
December 16, 2023, groundbreaking ceremony! Many 
thanks to the North Plains Chamber of Commerce for 
making this event happen, to our contractor Swinerton, 
and to all who attended! 
This new 12,000-square-foot building will house a Public 
Works Facility and Emergency Operations Center adjacent 
to the recently completed water reservoir on West Union 
Road. The building will consist of two stories of office 
space to plan for 20+ years of growth in 
community services, as well as a four-
bay garage to provide covered parking 
for Public Works fleet services and 
maintenance. There will also be yard 
storage for materials and equipment. 
This much-needed building is in the 
City’s Capital Improvement Plan and is 
funded largely by a State Lottery Bond. 
The current public works space behind 
City Hall is inadequate to provide the 
necessary services needed for our 
expanding community. The facility is 
anticipated to be completed in 2025.

January City Calendar
Public meetings and events below take place 
in-person and many offer virtual options. Visit 
www.northplains.org/calendar for more events 
and details.

•	 1/1 City Hall & Library closed - Happy New Year!
•	 1/2 City Council Meeting 7pm  w/ 6pm Work 

Session (Tuesday due to Monday holiday)
•	 1/3 Economic Development Commission - 6 pm
•	 1/8 Parks & Recreation Board - 6 pm
•	 1/10 Planning Commission - 7 pm 
•	 1/15 City Hall and Library 

closed in observance of 
Martin Luther King Jr. Day

•	 1/16 City Council - 7 pm  
(Tuesday due to Monday holiday)

•	 1/17 Library Board - 7 pm

Business License Upgrade
We are pleased to announce that beginning this month, 
we have a new online business license purchase and 
renewal process through the Oregon-based company 
License Registrar. This will help us to provide your 
business with better service by:
•	 Providing an easy-to-

use online system for 
purchase and annual 
renewals

•	 Auto-reminder emails 
when your business 
license is due to be 
renewed for another year

•	 Enabling businesses that have lost a print copy of 
their license to print one at their convenience.

Businesses should expect an email about this new service 
in early 2024. If you have any questions, give us a call at 
503-647-5555.
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News From Your Library
*If accommodations would help you to attend any 
library programs - please contact us!
Homework Help each Monday at 5 pm and 5:30 pm in 
the library starting January 22, 2024. Homework Help 
is offered for all subjects, specializing in English, French, 
and Math and Science for all grade levels, K through 
College Level. Tutoring with Jenna W., PHD, is offered for 
all subjects. Sessions are a half hour each. Register online 
at wccls.org/events. No library card needed.	
Storytime Wednesdays at 11 am. Time for stories, 

songs and bubbles and songs! 
Following story time Mrs. Emily 
will teach children to identify and 
sound out letters of the alphabet 
and counting basics. Parents 
and caregivers learn meaningful 
techniques that will help expand 
learning experiences at home with 

your child. Drop in, no registration required.
Bookbabies Fridays at 10 am. Miss Chris guides 
parents and caregivers through some inspirational early 
development activities for babies and toddlers. Adults 
learn techniques that help expand learning experiences 
at home with your child. Bonus: Visit with other parents 
and caregivers while entertaining and educating your 
little one. No registration required.
4-H Explorstation Workshop Wednesday, January 3rd 
at 3 pm in the library. Join Alice Phillips, 4-H Youth 
Development from the Oregon 
State Extension Service, Washington 
County, and Mrs Emily, our Early 
Literary Specialist, for an hour 
of STEAM (science, technology, 
engineering, arts, math). We will 
discuss how snowflakes are made, 
try a fun snowflake experiment, 
and will complete the hour with 
snowflake art. Register online at 
wccls.org/events. 
Artful Beginnings: New Year Collage Workshop, Saturday 
January 20th from 10am to noon at the library. Collage 
is currently a fast growing and popular art activity. It’s 
easy, fun and creative, all at the same time! Experience 
crafting collages withing a group setting, fostering lively 
conversations and the exchange of ideas. Start your New 
Year with fun and friends by joining us. All supplies are 

provided. Registration is required; no library card needed 
to register.
Craft Guild Tuesday January 2nd, 5:30 pm in the library. 
Join our informal group of knitters and quilters on the first 
Tuesday of each month. Anyone interested in gathering 
for camaraderie as your work on your 
individual projects is welcome. This 
is intended to be an informal get-
together of crafters, with no formal 
instruction. Drop-in, no registration 
required.
Teen Council Friday, January 12th at 
4:30 pm in the library. Do you want to connect with other 
teens? Are you a teen who wants to make a difference 
in our community? Do you have ideas on how the North 
Plains Public Library could better serve teens? We want 
YOU to join! Drop in - no registration required.
Book Club Wednesday, January 31st at 7 pm at the 
library or on Zoom. Join us for a 
discussion Lucy by the Sea by Elizabeth 
Strout. New patrons are welcome to join 
the North Plains Library Book Club. No 
need to register if attending in person. 
To join via Zoom and receive a link 
and passcode, please email Carolyn at  
carolyn@markleavitt.com.

Keeping Our Streams 
Clear to Prevent Flooding

Did you know that our public works crews do all kinds of 
work to keep our infrastructure maintained all around 
the City? This includes occasionally removing beaver 
dams from Ghost Creek and other tributaries to prevent 
flooding. The crew is seen here in December 2023 
clearing a beaver dam that contributed to flooding earlier 
in the month on Gordon Road.
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Chief’s Corner: Winter Driving
 It’s never too early to prepare 
for winter weather. ‘Tis the 
season for stormy weather, 
power outages, and messy 
commutes. Watch for winter 
weather updates and double-
check the forecast and driving 
conditions before heading out. 

Taking time to prepare now can 
keep you safe, no matter what the weather. Consider 
these safety tips:
•	 Build your emergency 

kit and make sure it is 
stocked and in the car. It 
should include jumper 
cables, flashlights, flares 
or other emergency 
markers, an ice scraper, 
cell phone and cell phone 
charger, blankets, water, 
and any other supplies 
that you may need. 

•	 If winter weather is in the 
forecast, make sure you have a full tank of gas. 

•	 For your commute - plan your route, including 
alternatives should you encounter road closures.

•	 Check your tires and other items on your vehicle, such 
as windshield wipers and headlights to ensure they 
are winter ready.

•	 Take it slow and allow extra room between vehicles.
•	 Watch your local news for winter weather updates.
Take it slow out there, and stay safe and warm! For more 
information about winter driving, visit: www.nhtsa.gov/
winter-driving-tips.

Chief James Haxton
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North Plains Food Bank Making a Difference
The North Plains Food Bank is back in action and has launched an every Monday food box pick-up at the North Plains 
Senior Center from 2-3 pm for seniors and 3-6 pm for anyone. They are seeking volunteers to help with this and other 
Food Bank programs. Thank you to all involved in helping to make this valuable program possible for our community.

Apply to join the Economic  
Development Commission

We are searching for interested residents who are 
passionate about making our community the best it can 
be to fill 2 positions on our recently expanded Economic 
Development Commission (EDC).  

The Committee meets once per month (1st Wednesdays 
at 6 pm) and is charged with advising City Council on 
specific community and economic development topics.

Get involved and make a difference in North Plains - apply today! 

More info: northplains.org or lori.lesmeister@northplains.org
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10395 NW Glencoe Rd #600 North Plains, OR 97133  
503-647-5761 WWW.TenintysPizzaAndSubs.COM 

 
North Plains & Banks Residential Area  

$5 off any  
Detroit Style 

Pizza 
Online Coupon code TPSD5 

Cannot be combined with any other 
offers    Expires 3/31/2024.                 

Buy any XL or 
Large Pizza and 
receive a free 
Cheese Bread 

Online Coupon code TPS650 
Cannot be combined with any other 

offers   Expires 3/31/2024.          

     
Online Ordering                                   

Follow us on social media

 
 

Join our E-mail Club 
 

 


